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Prayer & Liturgy
Liturgical Schedule
Monday, January 13 
Monday of the 1st Week in Ordinary Time 
No Mass
Tuesday, January 14 
Tuesday of the 1st Week in Ordinary Time 
6:00 p.m. Mass:   
Joe Cleboski+
Wednesday, January 15 
Wednesday of the 1st Week in Ordinary Time 
8:15 a.m. Mass:   
Bill Schrenk+  
by Bud & Charlotte Charbonnier
Thursday,  January 16 
Thursday of the 1st Week in Ordinary Time 
8:15 a.m. Mass:   
Charlie & Jan Polach+ by Norma Lesko
Friday, January 17 
Memorial of St. Anthony, Abbot 
8:15 a.m. Mass:   
Richard Wilkinson+ by Norma Lesko
Saturday, January 18 
Saturday of the 1st Week in Ordinary Time 
No Mass
Saturday-Sunday, January 18-19 
Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 
4:30 p.m. Saturday Evening Mass: 
Sam Shambro+ by Joe & Kathy Kleinschmidt
8:00 a.m. Mass:  
Parishioners of Saint Elizabeth
10:30 a.m. Mass:  
Becherer Family+ Chris & Susan Glass

January is dedicated to the  
Holy Name of Jesus

This Sunday: The Baptism of the Lord 
Is 42:1-4, 6-7; Acts 10:34-38; Lk 3:15-16, 21-22 
In today’s first reading, the prophet Isaiah 
declares that God’s servant will be a light for 
the nations and will bring forth justice for all. 
Peter, in the second reading, declares that God 
anointed Jesus with the Holy Spirit and power. 
In the Gospel, John announces one mightier 
than himself coming and baptizes Jesus. When 
Jesus is baptized, the Holy Spirit descends upon 
him.

Next Sunday: 2nd Sunday in Ord. Time 
Is 62:1-5; 1 Cor 12:4-11; Jn 2:1-11  
In the first reading, Isaiah speaks of God’s care 
for Zion, and his promise of restoration and 
rejoicing. Zion will be like a cherished bride. 
In the second reading, Paul writes of the same 
Spirit producing different individual gifts. In 
the Gospel, Jesus attends a wedding feast at 
Cana and the wine [runs] short. He instructs 
the servers to fill jars with water, and when the 
water is drawn out to be tasted, it had become 
wine.

14 DAY SANCTUARY LAMP 
This week, the 14-day Santuary Lamp reminds 
us to pray for Joseph Leo Bugnitz+ by Bret & 
Tracy Ware.

ALTAR FLOWERS 
The altar flowers this week are in memory of 
Mildred Noeth+ by Elaine & Floyd McIn-
ally.

First Friday Memorials
June 2024 to May 2025

Paula G. Koliste
Pfaff & DeRuntz Families

Deceased Members of St. Elizabeth Choir 
Deceased Members of St. Elizabeth Mens 

Club 
Gene Cassy
Jim Dedera

Cassy Family
Pieper Family

Crawshaw Family
Binney Family

Kim Edgar
Chad Sigite

Jim & Lisa Fensterman
Charles Dickey

Louise Harrison
Kenneth R. Jaimet

Ann Fabisher
Carol McGee
Karen Romeri 

Ed Lyndsey 
Czwornog & Ostrenga Families

Richard A. Willaredt 
Lisa Dellamano 

Rosalie Boyd
Jim Dittman 

Pawlak & Sertich Families
Kierski Family

John & Theresa Straubinger
Carl Williams 

Joseph & Victoria Krystopa
Michael & Leona Bonach

Nancy Gray
Karen Winters- Weiland 

Alan Winters 
Keith Winters

Bill Loftus
Jim Alsop & Family

Dortch Family
Jones Family  

Glen Hommert 
Inez & Brian Foreman

Tony & Mary Bellue 
Jesse & Loraine Gonterman 
Lesko & Danheiser Families

Harbin & Jones Families
Angela & Ronald Briggs Jr. 

Delores Brinker
Brinker & Soboleski Families

Pattie Jackson
Ida Gragg

Robert & Lorraine Joshu
Lee & Connie Hayes Family

Votoupal/Bursisk Family
Pfaff & DeRuntz Families

Deceased Members of Ladies Sodality

Prayers for our Military
Nolan Yehling- USAF, Whiteman AFB; Brandon 
Weidner- US Coast Guard, Sault Sainte Marie, MI; 
Kody Presswood- Staff Sergeant, US Space Force, 
Colorado Springs, CO; Nick Glasgow- USMC, CA

Prayers for our Priests
The following priests of our Diocese are celebrat-
ing birthdays soon:  1/17- Rev. Augustine Koom-
son 1/18- Rev. John Renken 1/25- Rev. Don Roberts 
1/27- Rev. Larry Anschutz Rev. Donald Blickhan 
1/30- Rev. John Burnette

The following are priests and deacons of our 
Diocese who have died. Please remember them in 
your daily prayers:  1/9- Rev. Henry Frohboese Rev. 
Henry Burharst Rev. Joseph M. McKeogh 1/10- 
Rev. Clement Johannes 1/11- Rev. Charles Geir 
1/12- Rev. Terrence Crowley Msgr. Paul Sheridan 
1/13- Rev. Michael Jeff Davis Rev. Roger Lechten-
berg, O.F.M. 1/14- Rev. Daniel Doyle Msgr. George 
H. Powell 1/16- Rev. John Sheridon  Rev. Joseph 
O’Connor

Pope Francis’ Prayer Intention for January:  
For the right to an eduction: Let us pray for mi-
grants, refugees, and those affected by war, that 
their right to an education, which is necessary to 
build a better world, might always be respected.

Mass offerings are available ($10), as are memori-
als on the 14 Day Candle / Sanctuary Lamp, and 
Altar Flowers ($50). Contact the parish office.



Parish Mission Statement
We commit ourselves to the discipleship and stewardship way of life as commanded by Jesus Christ and revealed by Sacred Scripture 
and Tradition. We are committed to implementing the Four Pillars of Discipleship and Stewardship of our diocese:
Hospitality: To maintain a warm and welcoming environment, and invite others to join us in prayer, especially Sunday Mass;
Prayer: To journey the path to Heaven together through celebration of the sacraments and ever-deepening lives of prayer;
Formation: To continue sharing, learning, and accepting the teachings of our Lord and His Church; and
Service: To share our Lord’s Love by reaching out to all in service, especially the afflicted.

 
Sunday, January 12
9:15-10:15 a.m. - PSR (PLC)
7-8 p.m. - Holy Hour with Vespers & 
Benediction (Church)
Mosaic Baby Bottle  
Collection Drive Begins

Monday, January 13

Tuesday, January 14
7-8:30 p.m. - Choir Rehearsal (Church)
7 p.m. - Columbus Home Meeting 
(Columbus Home)

Wednesday, January 15
7 p.m. - BINGO (Columbus Home)

Thursday, January 16
7 p.m. - OCIA (Parish Life Center)
9 a.m. - 9 p.m. - Adoration (Church); 
Benediction at 9 p.m.

Friday, January 17

Saturday, January 18

Sunday, January 19
9:15-10:15 a.m. - PSR (PLC)
7-8 p.m. - Holy Hour with Vespers & 
Benediction (Church)

This Week 
CHURCH DECORATION HELP 
Thank you to everyone that contribut-
ed to our beautiful flowers and other 
decorations for the Christmas season. 
Your help is very much appreciated. If 
you can spare some time on February 2, 
the Feast of the Presentation of the Lord, 
after 10:30 a.m. Mass, please join us to 
restore the church for Ordinary Time. 
Thank you!
TRIVIA NIGHT 
Please join us for our another fun-filled 
event on Saturday, January 11, 2025!  Ta-
bles of 8 are only $160 if purchased and 
paid for prior to January 3rd ($200 there-
after).  ONLY 35 tables available.  Sodas 
and snacks will be provided.  Please call 
Loretta Joyce in the School office at (618) 
877-3300 to reserve your table or become 
a sponsor.  All net proceeds will go to 
assist the school with education and 
school improvements.  Doors open at 
5:30 p.m. and trivia begins at 6:30 p.m.
You must be 21 or older.
If you have never played, or haven’t 
played in a long time....it is a blast!  We 
look forward to another fun evening!
Thank you! 
-St Elizabeth School Trivia Committee
CONSIDER JOINING OUR  
MUSIC MINISTRY 
As we begin the new calendar year, we’re 
looking to expand our Music Ministry. 
Whether you are a seasoned singer, a 
youthful voice, or are just wanting to 
make a joyful noise, there’s room for you 
in our choir! Join us for rehearsals Tues-
day evenings at 7:00 in the church. Any 
questions, please email Marla at  
music@stelizabethgc.org.

SENIOR LUNCHEON FEATURING 
OUR SEMINARIANS! 
Seniors/retired friends, join our Semi-
narians Padrick & Dennis for lunch and 
a chance to learn more about them and 
their path through formation thus far. 
Sunday, January 19th after 10:30am Mass 
in the PLC $8 per person. Call the parish 
office to reserve your spot and join us! 
MENS CLUB MEMBERSHIP DRIVE 
Join us in the cafeteria on Sunday, Jan-
uary 26th beginning at 1:30pm for our 
annual Men’s Club Membership Drive. 
Nacho Bar and Brisket will be provided, 
but you can also bring something to 
share! Football, cards, food and fellow-
ship! Men, grab a buddy and we will see 
you there!
RED WORSHIP BOOKS 
You may have noticed a few things that 
are different inside the church. We have 
recently added banners to the columns 
near the altar. The new 2025 Breaking 
Bread Hymnals are in the pews since 
Advent marks the beginning of the new 
liturgical year. At the same time, we re-
moved the red hymnals called Worship 
from the pews. Over time, these books 
were used less frequently in our liturgy, 
but many of them were purchased years 
ago by parishioners who were able to 
memorialize loved ones with them. If 
you know of a book you purchased, or 
that a friend or family member has, 
please contact the parish office. We have 
a list of them, and we can make sure that 
you get your copy. If you are interested in 
a spare, plain copy of this book, we have 
quite a few of those as well. Call Bret for 
more details.

Parish Life & Hospitality

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS CORNER      
That was quite a snow we had last week and hope everyone stayed safe.  Out next meeting is Tuesday, January, 
28th at 7:30.  We once again are inviting all men of the 3 parishes to attend one of our meetings just to expe-
rience how we conduct our meetings and the fraternal brotherhood we have.  If you have any questions or concerns call me.  
Tom Cholevik, Grand Knight, 618-789-0337



 

This Week on 

 

Interior Life
We all worship some-
thing, whether we know 
it or not. We are called 
to put God first, and that 
means giving him our 
time in prayer. The focus 
of this episode is devel-
oping a consistent prayer 
life..
Thanks to our Men’s Club, 
parishioners have access to 
free Catholic programming 
on FORMED on any device. 
Go to signup.FORMED.
org and select our parish 
name.
Thanks to our Men’s Club, 
parishioners have access to 
free Catholic programming on 
FORMED on any device. 

Go to signup.FORMED.org 
and select our parish.

 

Mercy Minute
“Praise the Lord, my soul, 
for everything, and glorify 
His mercy, for His goodness 
is without end. Everything 
will pass, but His mercy is 
without limit or end. And 
although evil will attain its 
measure, in mercy there is 
no measure.” (Diary, 423)

Formation   

COMING INTO THE CHURCH 
If you or someone you know is not yet 
Baptized, received into the Catholic 
Church (including those who may 
have already been Baptized in another 
Christian tradition), or fully initiated 
with the Sacraments of Confirmation 
and/or Holy Eucharist, contact the 
parish office for more information. 
Someone from our pastoral team will 
be overjoyed to meet with you and 
discuss your path. Know of our prayers 
for you!

COME LEARN MORE ABOUT OUR FAITH 
Anyone is welcome to join us any Thursday 
night as our OCIA team (“Order of Christian 
Initiation of Adults”) meets to learn more 
about aspects of our faith.
January 16: Liturgy, Music, Holy Days, Catho-
lic Prayers & Practices
January 23: The Sacraments: Introduction
January 30: Baptism & Confirmation
February 6: Eucharist
February 13: Penance & Anointing of the Sick
February 20: Matrimony & Holy Orders

‘He Loved Us’: Pope Francis’ new  
encyclical on the Sacred Heart of Jesus

“Dilexit nos,” Pope Francis’ fourth Encyclical, 
retraces the tradition and relevance of thought on 
“the human and divine love of the heart of Jesus 
Christ,” calling for a renewal of authentic devo-
tion to avoid forgetting the tenderness of faith, 
the joy of serving, and the fervour of mission.
“‘He loved us’, Saint Paul says of Christ (cf. Rom 
8:37), in order to make us realize that nothing 
can ever “separate us” from that love (Rom 8:39)”: 
Thus begins Pope Francis’ fourth Encyclical, 
which takes its title from the opening words, 
Dilexit nos.
The Encyclical is dedicated to the human and 
divine love of the Heart of Jesus Christ: “His open 
heart has gone before us and waits for us, uncon-
ditionally, asking only to offer us His love and 
friendship,” the Pope writes in the introductory 
paragraph. “For ‘He loved us first’ (cf. 1 Jn 4:10). 
Because of Jesus, ‘we have come to know and be-
lieve in the love that God has for us’ (1 Jn 4:16).” 
The love of Christ represented in His Sacred Heart
In our societies, the Pope writes, “we are also see-
ing a proliferation of varied forms of religiosity 
that have nothing to do with a personal relation-
ship with the God of love” (87), while Christianity 
often forgets “the tender consolations of faith, 
the joy of serving others, the fervour of personal 
commitment to mission” (88).
In response, Pope Francis proposes a new reflec-
tion on the love of Christ represented in His Holy 
Heart. He calls for a renewal 
of “authentic devotion” 
(163) to the Sacred Heart, 
recalling that in the Heart 
of Christ “we find the whole 
Gospel” (89). It is in His 
Heart that “we truly come at 
last to know ourselves and 
we learn to love” (30).
You can read the full text at: 
stelizabethgc.org/dilexit

BE MORE: ENRICH YOUR MARRIAGE 
Join us for a day of enrichment for all who are 
living the Sacrament of Marriage, at our parish  
BE MORE day-long marriage retreat on  
Saturday, January 25.
Start with a light breakfast at 8 a.m. and journey 
through a handful of sessions and couples’ discus-
sions as we come together as a community of mar-
ried couples (and those preparing for marriage) 
in our parish. The day also includes a light lunch. 
We’ll finish by 2 p.m., but you can feel free to stay a 
bit later for the Sacrament of Reconciliation.
To RSVP for food & supplies, please call or email 
Bret in the parish office or Deacon Michael.



Celebrating Sundays
for Catholic Families

This is from ‘Celebrating Sunday for Catholic Fam-
ilies’ by Kerri Mecke-Lazano. Please use it to help 
your family get more out of the Mass each week! 

HEARING THE WORD:    
Luke 3:15-16, 21-22  
REFLECTING ON THE WORD:   
Baptism is the most decisive moment in 
the life of every Christian. It’s the moment 
our identity is rooted in Christ, the moment 
original sin and our separation from God 
is vanquished, and the moment when we 
are adopted into the family of God. As a 
catechist, when I teach preschoolers about 
their baptism, I come down to their eye 
level, place a lit candle between their hands 
and, addressing them by name, say, “You 
have received the light of Christ.” They re-
ceive this with wide eyes and solemnity-it is 
fire, after all-and I wonder if we adults ever 
ponder the gravity of this fact in the same 
way. Do we think of ourselves as bearers of 
Christ’s light? Do we really believe his life 
(and the power that resurrected him from 
death) animates our own? Do we see our-
selves as sons and daughters of God?
ON THE WAY TO MASS
What kind of identities would you use to 
describe yourself: A girl? A son? A student? 
A soccer player? Which is most important 
to you? 
ON THE WAY HOME FROM MASS 
How should we live if we’re beloved sons 
and daughters of God? How should we treat 
each other?  
LIVING THE WORD
Look up the dates of each of your baptisms 
and put them in your calendar so you can 
commemorate them with a special treat 
throughout the year. 

From Father Sylvanus Mushabe
The History broken. Snow is here.
I arrived  in USA, Illinois on December  27th 2024 evening. All 
my thoughts were about snow. I spoke about it in Church and 
casual talks but the dilemma was real. I couldn’t wait to see 
snow yesterday January 4th 2025 till past midnight.  No snow. I 
slept. 
I’m grateful to God that today January 5th in the morning I found a white com-
pound, neighborhood, roads, Church compound. Snow came. It was so nice. It 
was gently falling. Ooooh it was nice. After the 8.00am Mass, my nightmares 
and monster snow falls were resolved.  I walked into the Church compound, 
took picks, video clips to send home. Oh my goodness. 
Every individual at Saint Elizabeth Church told me it will be nice. They gave me 
jackets, boots, hand gloves, scarf and full snow gear. I’m set to go even to the 
moon.
 It’s amazing to see snow. I’m grateful.  I was encouraged farther by the little 
children who told me they were warming up to eat snow, make snow Angels, 
make snow balls. This was impossible in my little head and heart. I gained 
exceptional courage to overcome fear of the unknown. It’s my first time to see 
snow. Fr. Alfred told me to explore.  It’s worth it. I’m grateful. First time to see 
snow.  I’m an achiever. I have seen snow. I have touched snow. I am not afraid of 
snow. Thank you everyone for the support. 
- Rev. Sylvanus Mushabe

Father Sylvanus got Deacon Michael 
with a snowball right after he taught 
him how to make snowballs.

Editor’s note: 
We are considering asking Father Sylvanus 
to be in charge of prayer for good weather 
for our Parish Picnic this June!



Charitable Outreach
Thank you so much for your contributions to support our efforts 
at reaching out to those in need in our community. Our blessing 
bags have been very well received and we would love your help 
restocking supplies as we head towards colder weather. Among 
the donations we are looking for are: granola bars or other small 
packaged snacks, small/trial bottles of shampoo or sunscreen, 
chapstick, bath wipes, feminine hygiene products, stocking caps, 
gloves, hand warmers and socks, rain ponchos, scarves,  Please 
drop donations in the bins in the gathering space or at the PLC. 
Contributions can be made through envelopes or online. Thank 
you! 

Respect Life Ministry
“When we encounter Christ, experience his love, and deepen 
our relationship with him, we become more aware of our own 
worth and that of others. His love for each person is cause for 
great joy, and growing understanding of this priceless treasure 
motivates us to share his love with others. Our lives are often 
changed by the witness of others; so too, others’ lives may be 
changed by our witness and authentic friendship with them.”  
- from USCCB Secretariat of Pro-Life Activities  
   “How to Build a Culture of Life” 
    respectlife.org/culture-of-life

MADISON COUNTY CATHOLIC CHARITIES 
24th ANNUAL HELP ON THE MOVE 
Catholic Charities will be hosting their 24th annual 
Help On The Move fundraiser on Saturday, April 15, 
2025 starting at 6:00 p.m. The event will be held at 
Julia’s Banquet Center, 101 Eastgate Plaza in East Alton, 
IL. The evening will include dinner, drinks, DJ music, a 
$10,000 raffle, and activities. The event will include the 
presentation of the 2025 Community Service Awards. 
Dinner tickets are $50 each.  Raffle tickets are $25 each 
or buy 2 and get 1 free. Tickets may be purchased on our 
website cc.dio.org or by calling 618-462-0634.

ANSWERING GOOGLE’S QUESTIONS 
ABOUT THE CATHOLIC FAITH 
Father Chris House answers Google’s questions on Ca-
tholicism! Is the Catholic Church the one true church? 
Do Catholic priests still perform exorcisms? Why 
are Catholics obsessed with Mary? Who do Catholics 
believe can go to heaven? Why does a priest where a col-
lar? Why does the Catholic Church baptize infants? Why 
do Catholics call priests “father?” Is the Catholic Church 
dying or growing? And more!
Go to youtube.com/diospringfield or search “Dive 
Deep” on all the major podcast platforms to listen and 
subscribe. Dive Deep is the podcast of the Diocese of 
Springfield in Illinois.



Our Financial Stewardship   January 5, 2025

SACRAMENTS 
Reconciliation: In addition to Confessions 
offered from 3-4 p.m. on Saturdays, you 
can also schedule an individual time for 
Reconciliation.

Anointing of the Sick: Appropriate for any 
upcoming surgery, prolonged illness, or in 
the event of emergency or danger of death. 
Please call the office if you or a loved one 
needs to be anointed.

Infant & Child Baptism: For children un-
der the age of 8, please submit the forms at  
stelizabethgc.org/baptism at least a month 
before your desired date. For questions 
or emergencies, please contact the Parish 
Office. 

Matrimony: To begin preparation for Holy 
Matrimony, please contact the parish office 
to set up initial appointments and prepa-
ration at least six months (recommended 
twelve months) before your desired date. 
At least an introductory interview must be 
completed before a date can be set.

Sacraments of Initiation (Baptism, Con-
firmation, first Holy Communion) for 
children 8 and over, or for adults: Contact 
the parish office.
 
PASTORAL CARE
Entering the Church: If you are new to the 
Catholic faith and interested in learning 
more about the church or about entering 
the church, welcome! Contact the parish 
office for a meeting with Father Alfred or 
Deacon Michael.

Communion to the Homebound: If you 
or a family member are, or are going to be, 
homebound, whether at home or in a care 
facility, please notify the parish office. Med-
ical and care facilities are unable to inform 
us of their Catholic residents and patients. 
We would be happy to arrange to visit and 
bring you Holy Communion. Please contact 
the parish office for arrangements.

Declarations of Nullity: In some cases, a 
man or a woman desires healing through a 
declaration by a Church tribunal (a Catholic 
Church court), which does not deny that 
a relationship existed, but simply states 
that the relationship was missing some-
thing that the Church requires for a valid 
marriage, falling short of at least one of the 
essential elements required for a binding 
union. (Commonly called an ‘annulment.’) 
Advocates are available for those needing 
assistance with declarations of nullity. Call 
the parish office to set up an appointment.

Actual Goal Over/(Short)
Week 27 Regular Income $6,998.00

80 Envelopes, Avg. Gift $87.48

Building Repair/Maintenance $567.00

Loose $456.00

One-Time Donations $2,000.00

Online Giving $1,180.94

TOTAL $11,201.94 $9,673.00 $1,528.94
YTD TOTALS $236,541.72 $261,171.00* ($24,629.28)*

Stewardship

Weekly and YTD Goals are calculated based on our annual fiscal year budget submitted to the Diocese and 
what is required to break even.
 

Other Gifts:
Christmas Offering  $310.00 
Tuition Assistance  $540.00 
Mission & Ministry  $115.00 
BINGO Profit  $15,000.00 
1st Offering  $410.00 
Catholic Times  $240.00 
Church in Latin America $50.00  Solemnity of Mary  $1,135.00 
Catholic Charities  $5.00  Catholic Childrens Home $75.00 
Other Parish Not Specified $238.00  

*Our previous Weekly Goal was based on St. Elizabeth Church having a Parochial Vicar for the Fiscal 
Year 2025.  Since Fr. George is unable to come to the United States, we have re-calculated our Weekly 
Goal minus the expense of a Parochial Vicar and have restated the YTD Goal Totals and Shortage 

Parish Tithing Reporting 
Our parish tithe to the Diocese to support the 
administration, ministries, and work of our 
Diocese is 10% of our regular monthly income.  
December tithe: $5,695.00

If you are interested in supporting your parish, school, or diocesan ministry through a gift of 
stock or a qualified charitable distribution, please go to www.dio.org/give for an easy and secure 
way to make your gift. 

NEW ONLINE GIVING OPTIONS 
Please consider making your donation through Pushpay online giving. Your donation through Pushpay will 
help your dollar go further with our parish in comparison to giving by check or our previous online giving 
platform. The donations are additionally more secure than check giving and easier for administrative team 
processing of your giving statements at the end of the year.

Step One: Please select one of the following links to set up either a one-time gift or a recurring gift 
using Pushpay:
One-Time Entry:  https://pushpay.com/g/stelizabethgranitecity 
Recurring Entry:  https://pushpay.com/g/stelizabethgranitecity?r=monthly (After you set up your 
recurring gift, you will be prompted to complete the setup of your new account)

Step Two: Cancel scheduled gifts in Give Central
If you are currently not giving on-line and would like to make the transition, please take the above 
steps to start the online giving process.   Thank you!

If you have questions or need help, please see Bret or Jackie in the parish office.

WEEKLY STEWARDSHIP REFLECTION
“John answered them all, ‘I baptize you with water; but he who is mightier than I is com-
ing…he will baptize you with the Holy Spirit…”  - Luke 3:16
The Catholic Catechism states that “Jesus’ immersion in the water is a sign for all human beings of 
the need to die to themselves to do God’s will.”  In other words, as baptized Catholics there is only 
one gift that we need to give to Jesus – the gift of ourselves.  Surrender yourself to God, place 
your trust in Him and allow the Holy Spirit to work through you for the greater glory of God.

 

My Parish Prayer      Almighty God, My parish is composed of people like me. I help make it what it is. It will be friendly if I am. 
It will be holy if I am. Its pews will be filled if I help fill them. It will do great work if I work. It will be prayerful if I pray. It will 
make generous gifts to many causes if I am a generous giver. It will bring other people into its worship if I invite and bring them. 
It will be a parish family of loyalty and love, of fearlessness and faith, and of compassion, charity, and mercy if I - who make it 
what it is - am filled with these same qualities. Therefore, with the help of God,  I will dedicate myself to the task of being all the 
things I want my parish to be. Bless my journey Lord God, that I might follow Jesus and build the Church for your glory. Amen.
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